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President's Message


 


This year’s Annual Banquet was a huge success. Large attendance. Delicious food. Beautiful entertainment. We were also very fortune to have a number of honorable guests joined us. Everyone all had a wonderful evening. I received many high praises afterwards including from our honorable guests. I have been wondering ever since how can next year’s Annual Banquet top this one?


 


USCPFA National Convention will be held at Richmond, Virginia October 18-20. Convention details are enclosed. I encourage you to attend. 


 


There are interesting and fun events scheduled in next couple months. I hope you can join these events. Enjoy the summer!


 


                                                               Kirk





Springtime Outing


Hiking at Peebles Island State Park


Saturday June 1


Join us on a scenic hike along the Hudson River located in Peebles Island State Park on Saturday June 1st. Hiking is a very popular activity and we are looking forward in sharing this experience again with members, students, and scholars from China.


There is an easy-to-follow, almost level trail along the shoreline, about 2 miles in length. You will see waterfalls, rapids, and even a whirlpool. Various species of birds might also be seen along the shoreline.


There are steep bluffs on several sides of the island and the trail is right on the edge. Chirldren should not run ahead.   


We will meet at 3 PM at the parking lot of Burger King, 60 Saratoga Street, Cohoes, NY 12047-3111


We suggest you bring a bottle of water, insect repellant, and wear comfortable walking shoes. After the hike we will stop at a pizza restaurant for those who are hungry.


Please call Bea or Bob Swire at (518) 399-7356 to let us know if you are taking the hike, if you need a ride, or if you can provide rides. We request that you leave a telephone number in case bad weather is predicted for this day. NO EMAILS!





We are looking forward to seeing you. 











Kirk Huang


President  USCPFA
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Left to Right: Congressman Paul Tonko, Linda Chaffee, Youqin Huang, Alysha Gagnon, Assemblyman Phil Steck and Kirk
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Events





Annual Spring Banquet – April 6





The Annual Spring Banquet and Awards Dinner on April 6 was a great success. Seventy four Chinese and American friends and members came to the Capital Buffet. There were no empty chairs. Everyone enjoyed the food and hospitality. We were honored by special guests Congressman Paul Tonko, Assemblywoman Pat Fahy, Assemblyman Phil Steck, and Assemblyman John T. McDonald III. 


The Friendship Builders Award was given to Linda Chaffee, the Friendship Links Award to Prof. Youqin Huang and the Tema Bellison Memorial Award for Proficiency in Chinese was given to Alysha Gagnon, a twelfth grade student at Tech Valley High School. 


The lucky winners of the raffle prizes included Anne Marfey, Kathy Guyton, Hiro Fukushima, Dave Suttor, Hongyu Chen. Musical entertainnment was provided by Daiy Lin on the piano, vocalists Zinan Zhang and Luis Zhang and greatly enjoyed by the audience. Our President Kirk made his Banquet entertainment debut singing a Taiwanese song and received standing ovation. Everyone had a wonderful evening. At the end of the evening people were already making plans to meet again next year.  





 A REMINDER — Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" ��www.uscpfany.org� 











Annual June Picnic Sunday June 16





Our Annual Picnic will be held at the Bethlehem Town Park located at Elm Ave , Pavilion A (small pavilion), in Delmar , NY from 12:00 PM to 4:30 PM on Sunday June 16. We invite all members and Chinese friends to join the fun and welcome summer. Just in case it rains, we have reserved the pavilion. 


There will be food, friendship and games! USCPFA will provide hot dogs, bun and soda. To enhance the food you are asked to bring a dish, salad or fruit to share. There are usually too many desserts, therefore something other than dessert would be much welcome. 


We do need to know how many are attending so that we will have enough food. So please let  Kirk  ( � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" \t "_blank" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com� or � HYPERLINK "tel:518-7820746" \t "_blank" �518-7820746� ) know  how many of you will attend. Please also let us know if you need ride or can provide ride.





Snowshoeing on February 23





    "It looks like a tennis racket with a tail", said one visiting scholar. An appropriate description for a snow shoe. The principle is that by spreading your weight over a wider base of support, you can walk on top of the snow instead of sinking down into it. Unfortunately, on Feb 23 when we went to Five Rivers Environmental Center, there wasn't enough snow for us to really experience it. But we got to try them on and walk around in the grass a little which gave us a chance to practice turning, falling and getting back up again. The Park Rangers are well informed and shared some of their knowledge about the animals and vegetation with us as we walked around the grounds. The outdoor air stimulated appetites. So then we proceeded to a church in Delmar where we shared a pot luck. The day was both informative and relaxing.





Confucius and Confucianism - March 10


Professor Anthony Deblasi, East Asian Studies Department, UAlbany, presented a program on March 10 at the Guilderland Public Library focusing on Confucius. Prof. Deblasi  spoke about the Confucian Tradition and about Confucianism  in the 20th Century. There is a lot of material about the discussions and debates in the 3rd Century BC as well as today over the question what is human nature. Traditional Confucianism emphasizes relationships between family members, individuals and their country and the country and the world. Ritual has always been important and people have the "seeds of morality" within them. By the 19th and 20th Century the world changed, especially the Western world with industrialisation and technology and China could no longer be considered the center of the civilization. With Communism came Marxism and Confucianism many people thought was harmful to China. But after the Cultural Revolution there seemed a spiritual vacuum and people turned to Confucianism. If not demoncracy then Confucius. The Chinese government has sponsored Confucius Institutes. The UAlbany has applied for one. The Institutes do not promote discussion of the philosophy. They promote the study of Mandarin and China's role in the world.
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Left to Right: Assemblyman John T. McDonald III, Kirk, Assemblyman Phil Steck and Assemblywoman Patricia Fahy








     A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" ��www.uscpfany.org�





Events





Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang    518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo@yahoo.com" ��kkhbravo@yahoo.com�  (9 Hunters Run Blvd, Cohoes, NY 12047)


Vice President: Bea Swire   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@peoplepc.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Event Updates: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" ��� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Membership: Lorraine Okeson  518-237-7173 � HYPERLINK "mailto:lorraine.okeson@gmail.com" ��lorraine.okeson@gmail.com�   





Quick View Calendar





Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Sat. June 1�
Springtime Outing – Hiking �
Peebles Island 


State Park�
3:00 PM�
1�
�
 Sun. June 16�
Annual June Picnic�
Bethlehem Town Park�
12:00 PM �
2�
�






Quick View Calendar








Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA


				


Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________         Circle one of the above





Email ____________________________________________________


		     


Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Lorraine Okeson, 10 Watervliet Ave, Cohoes, NY 12047





All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.





Coming Soon:   





Springtime Outing – Hiking  Sat.  June 1


Annual June Picnic              Sun. June 16





Type of Membership





Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40








US-China Peoples Friendship Association


President - Kirk Huang
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Place stamp here








Bowling and Pizza on March 3





On Sun Mar 3, students, family members, scholars, and members met at Del Lanes for our annual bowling tournament. After everyone had a chance to practice, the competition began.  As the balls rolled, we shared pizza and soda. There was laughing and cheering and some disappointment as the games progressed. In the end, Hiroyuki Fukushima won the men's championship and Lorraine Okeson won the women's. The young man's trophy went to Oscar; and the young women's to Yuri Fukushima. All agreed that it was a fun way to spend an afternoon.








